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World War II air group honored
Pilots opened key, risky route over Himalayas

	



Ken Colthorpe sits by his Red Bearon, who bears his three medals. Mr. Colthorpe was in the U.S. Army's Air Transport Command and taught in the China National Aviation Corporation. 
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Growing up, Cynthia Taylor and her sisters knew vaguely that their dad had been a pilot helping the Allies in China during World War II. But being a quiet man by nature, Harvey Mahrt never talked about it much. 

When he died in 1969, the sisters, still teens, knew little about their father's past. 

It was only years later, after the sisters were contacted by relatives of other pilots who flew with Mr. Mahrt that the three Toledo natives started to ask questions about who their father was. They began to piece together his story, guided by old photos and verbal accounts from the fading memories of those who knew him. 

What Mrs. Taylor and her sisters Janis Cordray and Jacci Mahrt found was that their father played a key role in an overlooked aspect of World War II history. 

As a flight instructor for the now-defunct China National Aviation Corp. in the 1940s, Mr. Mahrt was part of a U.S.-China-owned organization that developed the first air routes over the Himalayan range and worked alongside the 

U.S. Army's Air Transport Command to airlift supplies and people who were hemmed in by the Japanese to Allied forces in China and Burma, now Myanmar. 

Thursday, Mr. Mahrt and his fellow pilots' contributions to the war effort in the China-Burma-India Theater will be honored at the opening of an exhibit at the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force near Dayton. At the exhibit, First 'Over the Hump': The China National Aviation Corporation, will be eight former CNAC captains - including one from Toledo - a former CNAC flight attendant, and dozens of the pilots' family members. 

"Over the Hump" was the nickname used for the treacherous journey over the Himalayas. The exhibit, which includes displays of uniforms, insignia, and flight equipment donated by CNAC veterans, is aimed at shedding light on the commercial airline firm's pioneering efforts during the war. At that time, CNAC was owned by Pan American World Airways in the United States and the Chinese government. Although they were technically civilians, former American CNAC aircrew were granted veteran status in 1993. 

"The support that commercial airlines [such as CNAC] provided to the Air Transport Command during World War II is generally not recognized," Terry Aitken, the museum's senior curator, said in an e-mail interview. "The exceptional accomplishments of CNAC in being the first to develop the strategic air routes over the Hump, and their continued participation in the airlift through the end of the war, are most worthy of remembrance." 

CNAC pilots pioneered the routes over the Himalayas in 1942, working with and performing the same duties as the U.S. military's Air Transport Command, said Ken Colthorpe, a former Air Transport Command captain from Toledo who also flew that route. He joined CNAC as an instructor in China and Hong Kong. 

"Not only were they doing the same job, but they were the first ones to do it," Mr. Colthorpe said. The ATC began participating in the airlifts a few months after the CNAC pilots began, he said. 

The journey was hazardous. The pilots faced constant storms or monsoon rains and turbulent air conditions as they flew across the Himalayas, Mr. Colthorpe recalled. They also worried about Japanese snipers. Because conditions were so difficult, pilots had to be very skilled, he said. 

"The ones that weren't were eliminated one way or the other, some of them disastrously," he said. "Some of them were wise enough to quit. The turnover was pretty high." 

Mr. Colthorpe, who became good friends with Mr. Mahrt and later ran Metcalf Flying Service with him in Toledo, will be among the pilots at the exhibit's opening. 

For Mr. Mahrt's three daughters, Thurday's event is a chance to answer some of the questions they have about their father and his time in the Far East. They say they want to know what his daily life was like and the experiences he had. 

"I'm looking forward to it because I'm going to meet people I'd only heard and seen pictures of," Mrs. Taylor said. "It's just kind of getting to know what happened, talking to people who knew my parents, hearing their stories. I'd like to hear some stories of my dad." 
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